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ESTIMATED FINAL RESULTS
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 MARCH 2024

This announcement is made by the Company pursuant to Rule 13.09(2)(a) of the Listing
Rules and the Inside Information Provisions under Part XIVA of the Securities and
Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 of the Laws of Hong Kong).

The Board wishes to inform shareholders of the Company and potential investors that the
Group expects to record a loss attributable to equity holders of the Company for the year
ended 31 March 2024 in the range of approximately HK$318 million to HK$398 million,
as compared to a loss of approximately HK$329 million for the last corresponding year.

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution
when dealing in the shares of the Company.

This announcement is made by Chuang’s China Investments Limited (the “Company” and
together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.09(2)(a) of the Rules
Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the
“Listing Rules”) and the Inside Information Provisions under Part XIVA of the Securities
and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 of the Laws of Hong Kong).

Given the current global economic and political situation, as well as the Hong Kong
economy and environment in general, the property market in Hong Kong has been very
volatile. Based on information currently available and the current market condition as at the
date of this announcement, the board of directors of the Company (the “Board’) wishes to
inform shareholders of the Company and potential investors that the Group expects to record
a loss attributable to equity holders of the Company for the year ended 31 March 2024 in the
range of approximately HK$318 million to HK$398 million, as compared to a loss of
approximately HK$329 million for the last corresponding year. Based on an analysis of the
unaudited financial information currently available, the loss for the year ended 31 March
2024 is principally attributable to (i) the recognition of a fair value loss of investment
properties of the Group; (i1) the recognition of impairment provision for properties for/under



development of the Group; and (iii) the recognition of an unrealized fair value loss on bond
investments of the Group as a result of mark to market prices as at 31 March 2024.
Shareholders of the Company and potential investors should, however, note that the above
factors are accounting loss with no immediate cash flow impact to the Group. Despite the
Group is expected to record a loss for the year ended 31 March 2024, the financial position
of the Group remains healthy and sound.

The Company is in the process of preparing the final results of the Group for the year ended
31 March 2024. The information contained in this announcement is only with reference to
the current situation as mentioned above, and based on the preliminary assessment by the
Board according to the unaudited consolidated management accounts of the Group for the
year ended 31 March 2024 currently available which have not been finalized as at the date
of this announcement and have not been reviewed by the Company’s auditor. Further details
of the financial information of the Group will be disclosed in the final results announcement
and the annual report of the Company to be published in accordance with the Listing Rules.

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution
when dealing in the shares of the Company.
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